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Dear friends, 
 
Now that the High Holy Days are over, we have moved into the Hebrew 
month of Cheshvan, or as the rabbis call it mar Cheshvan (the bitter 
month of Cheshvan) due to its lack of holidays. However, here at CDT, 
we have continued, and will continue, our full calendar of virtual and     
in-person services, classes, programs, and events in order to keep us all 
connected so that this month may be, in fact, matok Cheshvan (a sweet 

month of Cheshvan). Among all of the great opportunities we have, I want to make sure 
to mention four specific ones that are sure to bring sweetness to our community. 
 

First, on November 6, we will celebrate the confirmation of the class of 5780. This class 
has had their confirmation service postponed due to the pandemic, but I am excited to 
say we will have the opportunity to celebrate their accomplishments and honor them 
during our 7:30 Kabbalat Shabbat service held outdoors on the patio at CDT. 
 

The following Shabbat, during services on November 13, we will be joined by                        
Dr. Michael Meyer, who is the Adolph Ochs Professor Emeritus of Jewish History at the 
Hebrew Union College-Jewish Institute of Religion in Cincinnati. Dr. Meyer, who is my 
teacher, will be our guest speaker during what is sure to be a phenomenally moving                 
service as we honor our Czech Memorial Torah scroll and dedicate its place in our ark. 
During the service, members of CDT who were instrumental in bringing the scroll to us 
will participate, and the Torah will be read by survivors and family of survivors in our  
community. 
 

Then, that Sunday, November 15, we will have another opportunity to gather together 
outside at CDT for a concert with Mike, Amy, and the band. If you were not at the first 
concert in this Fall Concert Series, trust me, this is an evening you do not want to miss. 
Please watch your email and our website for more information soon and to RSVP. 
 

Lastly, I am honored to be joined by my friends and colleagues, Reverend Brian Daoust  
of Johns Creek Presbyterian Church and Mr. Tareef Saeb of Masjid Hamza, as the three  
of us hold a panel discussion about the ideas of Thanksgiving in our three faith traditions. 
This conversation will be held on Zoom on Thursday, November 19, at 7:30pm. 
 

As we are now in this month of Cheshvan, and looking back at the High Holy Days, I 
would like to take a moment to thank those who were involved in the planning and     
implementation of our services and communal gatherings. This year was a very different 
experience, but due to the hard work and dedication of many individuals we were able  
to bring our community together in such a meaningful (if mostly virtual) way. Thank you 
to Rob Lederman and Ella Szczupak for their dedication and commitment to making 

  

Rabbinic Reflections 

cont. on next page 



 

 

Now that the High Holy Days are behind us, we get to focus on the start to 5781.        
We have a lot of great stuff going on! We have had a number of great educational      
opportunities—and they are not close to stopping, several outside services and more  
to come, and Part 1 of Mike’s Outdoor Concert Series with Part 2 right around the     
corner! Religious school has a service coming up for the Confirmation of last year’s 
class, and its first Virtual Shabbat Dinner and grade-level in-person events are on the 
calendar! Unfortunately, BINGO Night had to be postponed due to weather, so we can 
look forward to that and an upcoming Trivia Night. Sisterhood Book Club is up and   
running, and both Sisterhood and Men’s Club have in-person outside gatherings on the 
calendar for the beginning of November. CDTTY had their first in-person event of the 

year, and the knit/crochet group and Primetimers Coffee with the Rabbi meet weekly. We had a successful 
Coat Drive and there are other drives planned for the fall/winter holiday season. This is all great stuff, and 
there isn’t enough space on this page to discuss everything that CDT has going on over the next couple of 
months. Yes, all this programming is fantastic, but the icing on the cake, the cherry on top, is the success of 
our High Holy Days Appeal. As we have announced, we met and BEAT THE MATCH, which means that we 
have raised over $36,000!!!  Thank you again to all our donors! 

As you know by now, I like to include photos with my monthly article. This month, I am including just one 
video. I took this at Mike’s concert, and I think it captures the mood of the evening. I hope you will take a 
few minutes to watch it. There were 150 people in attendance, pods were arranged socially distant, and 
many people have commented on how much they not only felt comfortable in the atmosphere that was  
created, but also how much they appreciated feeling “normal” for a few hours.  Thank you to everyone      
involved in putting this concert together, the Jewish Federation of Greater Atlanta for a grant to make this 
happen, and to everyone who came to watch. It was just what many of us needed.   

I am hoping to see each and every one of you over the next couple months, either virtually or in person, as 
we continue into 5781 and also as we ride out 2020 and look toward a new (secular) year.   

Stay safe, stay healthy, stay connected!     

Leslie Fox, President 
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Rabbinic Reflections (cont.) 
 
sure the filming of our services and all of the technological aspects of the High Holy Days went as smoothly 
as possible. Thank you to our lay leaders who were so instrumental in the planning of the holy day season: 
Leslie Fox and the members of the Board of Directors, Sherry Nemiroff and the members of the Ritual      
Committee, Jackie Berger, and Lesley Radov. I would also like to thank our staff for all of the hard work and            
dedication, during this holy day season, since the pandemic began, and, in fact, year round: Mike Zuspan, 
Stacey Jahanfar, Molly Peled, Ruthanne Warnick, and Mo Alqaraghuli.  
  

Truly, thank you to each member of our community for your commitment and dedication to our holy       
community. With the devotion of each of you to our community, we truly will be able to continually go   
from strength to strength. 
 
B’ahavah (with love), 
Rabbi Jordan 

Click here for a special video. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/15t4k_O7ABdCvNQ1snRlARn8dOtnq9Wp6/view?usp=sharing
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Shalom chaveirim - hello my dear friends, 
 

I hope that you and your loved ones are doing well. This is my favorite time of the year — 
Thanksgiving and Chanukah are around the corner with the close of our secular year just a 
bit further down the road, the leaves are turning and have begun to fall, the colder air has 
made an appearance once or twice, and the days are getting shorter and shorter as the 
night sky grows. I look forward to the winds of fall and winter and the life-giving rains that 
will surely bring spring blooms. I enjoy the throw blankets and sweaters, the fireplaces, and 

cups of warm soup. Most of all, I love Thanksgiving and Chanukah, and, while Chanukah is still a bit farther 
away, Thanksgiving is but a few weeks away. Yet, this year Thanksgiving will surely be different and, to say 
the least, challenging. For one, who will we celebrate with? In past years, many of us would have traveled   
or have had family and friends travel to be with us. We may have had large gatherings — indoors! And now? 
Now, we must weigh the safety of ourselves and that of our friends and family against the keeping of our 
own traditions. Last year, at this time, who would have thought we would be facing such a dilemma. In     
addition, there will have just been a very highly contested election that has passions running hot. With all 
that seems to be in place to keep us apart, how much more essential will it be for us to find ways to be      
together, whether in person or in spirit, this year?  
 

Our congregation has put forth great effort to find ways to keep our community together. We have been 
holding outdoor, socially-distanced, in-person services for some months now. We have been celebrating 
b’nai mitzvah at CDT with a hybrid of in-person (for the family) and virtual services. Our youth group, CDTTY, 
recently had its first outdoor movie night — socially distanced. We found a way to keep some of our             
in-person traditions for the High Holy Days. Recently, we put on a concert at CDT, where we found a way     
to have a purely social get-together while following our medical advisors’ recommendations to keep people 
safe. We continue to have in-person (socially distanced!) Play Tamid once a month at CDT on the patio. 
There continues to be adult education, b’nai mitzvah lessons, and virtual social gatherings. Derech Tamid 
and CDTeens continues online with the promise of grade get-togethers in a safe and socially distanced    
manner. This month, on Sunday, November 15th, we will put on another outdoor concert! 
 

As we continue on, the coming months will most assuredly offer new challenges to overcome, new paths to 
forge, and perhaps even new opportunities for connection. I know that as the coming celebrations will bring 
with them a different set of obstacles, we will also find a new set of solutions — and we will be stronger for 
it. I am reminded of the Jewish tradition of saying חזק חזק ונתחזק   chazak chazak v’nitchazek when we 
complete a book of the Torah. These words are translated as “Let us be strong, let us be strong, and let us 
strengthen others as well.” 
 

As we continue to navigate these unpredictable roads ahead, may all of our efforts to build and maintain  
our connections with our families, friends, and community make us strong and enable us to strengthen    
others as well. 
 
B’shalom - with peace, 
 
Mike Zuspan 

 
 

Cantorial Soloist’s Message 
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Education Director’s Message 

Chodesh tov (Good month) everyone. 
 

Despite these difficult times, I wanted to share with you the silver lining I am able to see during 
this past month. 
 

As much as I am afraid of technology, it is because of technology that our religious school is still 
able to get together, learn together, and be happy together. This month we had students build 
a sukkah out of pretzel sticks, graham crackers, and frosting, make a smoothie by shaking the  

cup as if it was a lulav, study Hebrew, and sing and dance with Mike in Shira! 
 

This past month I had the opportunity to meet the new shinshinim of Atlanta. 
They arrived right before Sukkot and were quarantined for two weeks. For 
those who don’t know who the shinshinim are, they are young educators 
from Israel who are on a gap year before they get drafted to the army. They 
bring their love of Israel into our Jewish communities. They do it through art, 
song, dance, and holiday observance. By sharing their personal stories with 
us, they make Israel real! It was so nice to meet  them and spoil them with 
gifts from CDT! Don’t the hats look great on them? 
 

 

                   
A huge shout out goes to our 7th graders, 
who did an amazing mitzvah while social 
distancing. They tended the earth on     
October 18th. With their devoted teachers, 
Ms. Marci Risner and Ms. Stacey Jahanfar, 
they helped our very own Lesley Radov 
pull weeds all around Dor Tamid’s grounds 
that included Gan Tamid, the path to the meditation garden, 
and all around the building. They did an amazing job and had 
lots of fun doing it.  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Until next time my friends, be safe and healthy,  
Molly 
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Our B’nai Mitzvah 

Eva and David Sadow — October 24 

 Eva is a strong, caring, confident, and independent 7th grader in advanced   
 STEM classes. Her school robotics team advanced to the state level. She                    
 plays violin, is a Girl Scout and an avid reader, and has earned a Black Belt               
 in Tae Kwon Do. Eva has a kind, gentle heart, loves animals, and likes to help  
 people, especially those in need. 
  

 David is an independent, confident, strong, and caring 7th grader in advanced  
 STEM classes. His school robotics team advanced to the state level. He plays   
 cello, is a Boy Scout, loves technology, information and fact books, and has 

earned a Black Belt in Tae Kwon Do. He dreams of being a third generation Georgia Tech graduate   
and working for NASA.  
  

Eva and David’s tikkun olam/social action project choices were limited due to the COVID situation. 
They chose to collect toys for sick and injured children and food items for doctors and nurses  at      
Children’s Healthcare of Atlanta. Donations were received through CDT, relatives, and neighbors. 

Helen Miller — November 7 
 Helen is an 8th grader at Taylor Road Middle School. She loves to run with the     
 Jr. Cougars Cross Country team and competed at the state meet in October,       
 finishing in 11th place. Helen also plays the bass clarinet for the Taylor Road    
 Symphonic Band. Earlier this year, she joined a trip to play for the Georgia        
 Music Educators Association. She is working toward the First Class Rank in    
 Scout Troop 1857, where she enjoys making friends, hiking, and camping. 
  

 Helen’s tikkun olam/social action project involved several trips to a local pet  
 shelter called FurKids. FurKids is the largest “no-kill” animal shelter in Georgia.  
 When she goes to FurKids, Helen devotes her time to cleaning one of the rooms 

at the cat shelter. She thanks Leah Stanley, the on-site volunteer coordinator, for her patient training 
and encouragement. 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us for a special Shabbat service  

with the Confirmation Class of 5780 

November 6 — 7:30PM 

Samantha Lederman 

Sam Lew 

Samuel Risner 

Anna Shakhnovsky 

Ethan Cole 

Kal Friedman 

Sarah Kerr 

Lia Kolt 

Nicole Skyer 

Riley Strumpf 

Benjamin Hoffman 
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Donations 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Many Thanks — תודה רבה 
Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
Harriet & Jerry Jacobs 
  — with appreciation 
 
Sharon Rocco 
  — in memory of Richard Rocco 
 
Doris & Jack Sadow 
  — in honor of Eva and David Sadow 
       becoming b’nai mitzvah 
 
Cantorial Soloist’s Discretionary Fund 
Leslie & Art Criden 
  — with appreciation 

 
Caring Committee 
Nadine & Stephen Snow 
  — in memory of Rose Senzer Mennen 
 
Wendy & Dan Rosen 
  — in memory of Derek Santillo 
 
   

Yahrzeit Fund 
Ethel & Irwin Rubenstein 
  — in memory of Sheila Shuch 
 
Sherry & Fred Nemiroff 
  — in memory of Harriet Meier 
 
Jeff & Pam Freedman 
  — in memory of Robert Freedman 
 
Chesed Tamid Fund 
Jackie & Larry Berger 
  — in honor of Livia Spolan becoming 
       a bat mitzvah 
 
Building Fund 
Bonnie & Ron Harvey 
  — in memory of Conrad Olson 
 
Tree of Life Engraved Leaf 
Sharon & Chris Miller 
  — in honor of Helen Miller becoming 
       a bat mitzvah 

 

#BEATTHEMATCH  

5781 High Holy Days Appeal 

(since October 1) 

Denise & Marc Abramow 

Susan & Bill Abroms 

Melanie & Seth Asher 

Linda Barton 

Jaimee & Eric Benson 

Paula & David Bloom 

Dory & Scott Brown 

Elynn & Jerry Carbone 

Andrea Chait 

Leslie & Art Criden 

Denise & Seth Deitchman 

Julie & Jason Epstein 

Deb Eskenazi &  

     Hamdi Demirci 

Susan Fishman 

Susan Grossman 

Julianne & Gary Hahn 

Michele & Jason Hall 

Bonnie & Ron Harvey 

Lori & Matt Herman 

Robyn & Andrew Jacober 

Harriet & Jerry Jacobs 

Stacey Jahanfar 

Mary Frances & Doug Katz 

Carol & Alan Kovar 

Michele & Rob Lederman 

Debbie Levin 

Linda & Scott Lusins 

Michele & Mark Mandel 

Ira & Janet Mann 

Ellen & Joe Mayo 

Sherry & Fred Nemiroff 

Rabbi Jordan Ottenstein  

     & Marni Phon 

Lisa & Ian Oxman 

Laura & Scott Palgon 

Molly Peled 

Shelly & Alan Pomerance 

Isabelle & Brett Roderman 

Alex, Koby and Jason    

     Rothenberg 

Ethel & Irwin Rubenstein 

Rita & Howie Rubenstein 

Steve Scherer 

Sheila Schneiderman  

Lisa & Mitch Skyer 

Sandra & Allan Slovin 

Keith, Tara, Benjamin, and    

   Livia Spolan 

Anita Walters 

Ruthanne & Larry Warnick 

Charla & DavidWeinsier 

Amy & Mike Zuspan 



 

 

Sisterhood 
Lisa Danzig 
Sisterhood President    

          Heartfelt Gratitude 
 

November is a month we, as Americans, reflect on the things in our 
life for which we are most thankful. Every year my family has an amazing Thanksgiving               
dinner at our dear friend’s home (which I am very thankful for, as she’s a much better cook). 

While sitting around the dinner table, each of us talks about what we are grateful for. I’m not quite sure if  
our traditional dinner will take place this year, due to COVID, but what I do know is that, even without a  
wonderful turkey dinner in front of me, I have so much to be grateful for. One thing I am especially grateful 
for is the group of amazing, wonderful, and talented women who have served with me on the Sisterhood 
Board over the past 3 years. I’d like to think I have not been remiss in showing my appreciation to each and 
every one of you, as all of you have given so much to CDT, your Sisterhood, and to me. I have immense    
gratitude for all of you and I can’t thank you enough!  
 

Thank you to Alicia Oberhand, Sisterhood’s Social Action VP, who arranged dinner for the 25 residents at    
the Zaban Paradies Center last month. 

        
November and December                          

Sisterhood Happenings 
 

 

  October was filled with many  
  events throughout the entire CDT   
  community. November promises     
  to do the same.  
 

  Sisterhood continues to have virtual  
  monthly meetings, and we are off and  
  running in November. Yesterday we   
  took advantage of the beautiful fall  
  weather and gathered on the patio      
  for some Sisterhood social time. 
 

  Tonight, and on the first Monday of  
  each month, the Sisterhood Book Club  
  will meet via Zoom. 
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cont. on next page 



 

 

 

Also coming in December . . . 

And remember . . .           

we are still a                                

permanent dropoff site             

for Helping Mamas. 

Sisterhood cont. 
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Lifelong Learning 

Join us each week for a lively discussion.   

Primetimers 

https://www.dortamid.org/zoom
https://www.dortamid.org/zoom


 

 

Social Action 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
We are still enduring “the pandemic,” and your Social Action Committee continues to provide tikkun olam.  
 
COAT DRIVE: Thank you to all who contributed gently used coats, gloves, scarves, etc.  We will be delivering 
these items soon to North Fulton Community Charities. 

 
ZABAN PARADIES CENTER HOMELESS SHELTER: Only one date left. Please consider volunteering to provide 
meals to this wonderful program. We are still looking for congregants to volunteer to fill this last open slot 
on MAY 18th.  
 

A big shout out to: Lisa Winton and her husband, Sisterhood, CDT Board, Jackie Berger, Lesley Radov,      
Ruthie Cohen, Richard Fiedel, Edie Davis, Lynda Galler, Linda Barton, Richard Fiedel and Edie Davis, and 
Sharon Rocco. 
    
Volunteers are currently being asked to provide a meal for the residents. This can be a home-prepared             
meal or something purchased. Due to COVID-19, serving the residents is currently on hold until further                  
notice, and we are being asked to just deliver the food. 
 

This is a very rewarding project. Take your child, grandchild, friends, or spouse with you. If your                    
bar/bat mitzvah child is looking for a project, this is something they might consider doing.  
 

ZABAN PARADIES CENTER assists couples transitioning from homelessness to resettlement                                         
and independence by providing shelter, basic necessities, and counseling services.                     

 
GAN (GARDEN) TAMID:  We donated 287 pounds of produce to North Gwinnett Food Co-op. Thanks go out 
to Lesley Radov, Sam Lew, and Deb Eskenazi who assisted in pulling weeds and planting 290 garlic plants and 
the peach tree. There is constant weeding and cleanup to do, so anyone who enjoys gardening is welcome to 
join Lesley (lradov85@gmail.com).   
 

HOMES AGAINST HUNGER: See the flyer on the next page for ways to help during the pandemic. 
 
BEANIES FOR PREMATURE BABIES: We are continuing our crocheting and knitting of beanies and              
octopuses. Again thanks go out to our knit/crochet group:  Leslie Penuel, Beverly Mahone, Jane Radman, 
Sherry Fages, Janet Levy, Helene Kraselsky, Anita Walters, and Sharon Rocco. 
   

 
                                (cont. on next page) 
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Tikkun Olam — עולם תיקון   
Repair the World 



 

 

(Social Action cont.) 

UPCOMING PROJECTS:   
Through a combined toy drive with The Place of Forsyth, headed by Mia Fuller, we will be providing toys 
and items to fill the wish lists of over 2000 children. 
 
For a program with Action Ministries, we will gather together via Zoom to package/assemble food in 
sealable bags for children who are in need of food for weekends and weekdays. This is similar to Backpack 
Buddies. Once completed and dropped off at CDT, Deb Eskenazi will pick up and deliver.   
 
Watch for more information about these efforts via eBlast, CDT’s Facebook page, and the CDT website.   
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https://www.facebook.com/DorTamid
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For Our Youngest People 

Next Tot Shabbat 

November 20 

https://facebook.com/DorTamid
mailto:ljpenuel1@gmail.com
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Our Advertisers 
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Visit us on the web to see how it works 

Dan@djrphotography.com 

 

Daniel Rosen, Owner 

CDT Member 

404.900.0675 

 
JAC is a multicultural Childcare Facility located at 

Congregation Dor Tamid in Johns Creek.  
 

At JAC students learn about different cultures,  
languages and traditions. Students learn to be more    
independent, more creative and social. Though the 
school year has already started, it’s not to late to  
enroll your child. Call now to find out about any  

promotions we are running.  
At JAC your child will learn in  

Hebrew and English!  
 

Schedule your tour today at 770.321.8484  
(ext:1 or 3)  
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2020-2021 Board of Directors and Staff 

 

  Executive Committee 
           
President              Leslie Fox  
Synagogue Operations VP    Denise Deitchman  
Finance VP           Julianne Hahn   
Facilities VP          Doug Katz  
Education VP           Rachel Allen             
Marketing/Communications VP  Ian Oxman         
Secretary         Jackie Berger   
Past President       Dan Rosen 

Trustees 
  
Fundraising         Ashley Chenault 
Ritual            Sherry Nemiroff 
Membership         Robyn Jacober 
Trustee-at-Large       Scott Brown 
Social Action       Sharon Rocco 
Presidential Appointee   Marci Risner 
Sisterhood        Lisa Danzig 
Men’s Club      Larry Benator 

   Staff        
 
Senior Rabbi          Jordan M. Ottenstein, RJE 
Cantorial Soloist        Mike Zuspan 
Education Director         Molly Peled 
Executive Director           Stacey Jahanfar 
Administrative and       Ruthanne Warnick 
      B’nai Mitzvah Coordinator    
Custodial Staff        Mo Alqaraghuli 
CDTTY Advisors        Jaime & Eric Benson 


